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Financial and supposed mythical benefits of EU Membership

LEAVETHE EU

VOTE TO



Why should Britain leave the EU? 
Leaving is very risky and would 
isolate us.

Britain must leave the EU in order 
to get back its democratic govern-
ment. It must leave to get back the 
billions of pounds it pours into 
the EU institutions. It must leave 
to get back control of our borders 
and our immigration policy. 

Brexit would free the UK to regain 
its independent vote at the top 
table in key international bodies 
such as the World Trade Organisa-
tion (WTO). Brexit would give our 
government greater direct influence 
in world affairs in the global or-
ganisations that really matter.

GRANTS

1.  Why is it the best interests of 
various British regions to leave 
the EU when they are a NET benefi-
ciary of membership?

EU funding is raised by all na-
tion states paying in to the EU. 
The amount a nation state pays in 
is determined by the size and rel-
ative wealth of the nation. There-
fore if the UK were to leave the 
EU it would redistribute the funds 
that it currently pays into the EU 
to areas of the UK most in need of 
economic help.

At the moment the EU decides which 
areas of the UK will receive struc-
tural funding rather than our  own 
government  and local councils who 
surely are the best bodies local-
ly placed to know where and what on 
that money should be spent.

In addition member states are 
obliged to match fund many of the 

projects funded by the EU, in the 
UK this can and in the past has, 
proved to be impossible, resulting 
in funding being returned to Brus-
sels as an area such as Wales for 
example has been unable to match 
fund the money on offer from the EU.

The EU of course has no money of 
it’s own and the UK as one of the 
largest net contributors to EU cof-
fers would have more money to allo-
cate to it’s own home countries and 
regions if we withdrew from the EU 
without the need for these areas to 
find extra money to match fund UK 
taxpayers own contributions.

2  British farmers rely on EU sub-
sidies to survive, if we withdraw 
we will lose these, won’t this 
force small farmers out of business 
and benefit the big companies?

We do not need to be in the EU to 
have a farming subsidy scheme. Be-
cause the UK is a net contributor 
to EU funds, subsidies to Brit-
ish farmers are paid by the British 
taxpayer anyway. 

The difference after Brexit would 
be that Britain could design and 
control its own form of subsidies. 
We could abandon the “one size fits 
all” subsidy which diverts much 
needed money away from small and 
medium sized farms and pours it 
into large landowners and corpora-
tions.

3. Being part of the EU has sure-
ly brought investment into the UK? 
Would we lose our appeal and ulti-
mately our investment partnerships? 

The UK is the 3rd most attractive 
nation in the world to invest in, 
we are in the top three nations for 
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Foreign Direct Investment (FDI) and 
attract at least one third of all 
European inward investment. 

We attract $35 billion worth of 
FDI in comparison to other Europe-
an nations. This is more than Spain 
($9billion), Germany ($7billion), 
France ($6 billion) and the Neth-
erlands ($5 billion) put together 
based on the figures produced by the 
FT FDI report 2015.

We have attracted the business of 
BRICS nations and we are still a 
world leader in financial investments. 
No other EU nation is anywhere near 
our record of attracting FDI; we are 
clearly ahead by billions. 

If Britain withdrew from the Euro-
pean Union they would still hold 
key positions in dozens of global 
organisations such as the G7, G20, 
United Nations Security Council 
and the World Trade Organisation 
as well as the commonwealth which 
makes up a third of the world pop-
ulation and as seen below has had 
consistently higher growth levels 
than the EU for over two decades. 

4. But the European Movement tells 
me that EU membership is worth 
£3,000 a year to every British fam-
ily. Surely it would be a disaster 
for us to lose that money?

That figure is wrong. 

The money the UK receives from the 
EU budget is little more than a re-
turn of the money it contributed to 
the EU in the first place. Britain 
puts into the EU budget more than 
twice what it gets back. Research 
by Business for Britain shows that 
British families would be £933 a 
year better off after Brexit.

Those who say Britain is a net ben-
eficiary from the EU are claiming 
we get big gains from being in the 
Single Market. 

Not true. Britain is over-paying for 
the trading benefits of EU membership. 
In 2013, economist Professor Tim Con-
gdon calculated that the annual net 
cost to the UK economy of EU member-
ship was 11% of British GDP.  

TRADE

5. Our biggest trading partners 
are countries within the EU, won’t 
withdrawal mean the reintroduction 
of tariffs therefore resulting in 
more expensive products for us in 
the UK?

The UK is the Euro zones biggest 
export market. Currently the UK has 
a massive ongoing yearly trade defi-
cit with the combined EU countries.

You will have noticed the complete 
and utter absence of any Europe-
an business man or woman suggesting 
that trade will cease or diminish 
between the UK and firms in other EU 
countries in the event of a UK exit 
rom the EU.

Thats because trade is conducted 
between these same business people 
fortunately not EU politicians with 
a vested interest in protecting 
their jobs and salaries.

In 1995 the World trade organisa-
tion of which the UK  and the EU 
are members was established and 
prevents the EU imposing tariffs on 
British goods in the event of a 
Brexit.

The EU has free trade and mutual-
ly advantageous trade deals signed 
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with over 60 countries worldwide, 
one of the most recent being with 
Iceland which has a population the 
size of Cardiff.

The thought that the EU would in-
stigate a tariff war with it’s big-
gest export market (the UK) would 
frankly be a nonsense, except in 
the minds of politicians desperate 
for the UK to remain in the EU.

6.British manufacturing has been 
decimated by the policies of suc-
cessive governments, won’t with-
drawal from the EU mean we will be 
putting British manufacturing jobs 
at risk?

Withdrawal from the EU will not put 
British manufacturing jobs at risk 
but will in fact go a long way into 
boosting British manufacturing and 
creating jobs. 

By leaving the EU the UK has the 
potential to boost British manufac-
turing by allowing businesses to 
flourish without having to abide by 
countless amounts of costly regula-
tion and red tape. One example of 
harmful regulation that has driv-
en investment in Britain away and 
pushed up costs for all businesses 
is numerous EU energy regulations 
and renewable targets. 

These regulations, which the UK 
is bound to implement as a member 
state, have pushed up prices across 
the EU with figures showing that en-
ergy prices are 20% higher than in 
China and 65% higher than India. 
These rising costs of energy bills 
threaten up to 1.5 million jobs in 
the energy sector alone.

High energy costs have also led to 
manufacturers moving production to 

countries where energy prices are 
lower and where it is cheaper to 
produce the goods. One recent ex-
ample of this is the relocation of 
the Southampton Ford Factory to 
Turkey where costs were “signifi-
cantly lower”. This relocation of 
manufacturing to Turkey caused 500 
job losses as well as the economic 
dent to British manufacturing.

By leaving the EU the UK would be 
able to opt out of rules and reg-
ulations that are harmful towards 
British manufacturing. Just by not 
having to meet the Renewables Tar-
get alone, energy bills for the en-
ergy intensive industry

7. Wales is dependent on EU trade, 
is it a good idea to leave?  (Wales 
Specific)

Wales of course does trade with 
the EU but is not dependent on the 
single market to flourish. In fact 
Wales exports more to non EU coun-
tries. Out of the top 30 countries 
that Wales exports to only 10 are 
members of the EU. In fact exports 
to core European markets such as 
Germany, Spain and Italy have been 
drastically falling on an annual 
basis.

Leaving the EU does not mean a 
withdrawal from trading with EU 
countries.

Leaving the EU would give the Wales 
and the UK it’s place back on the 
WTO and give it the capability to 
broaden it’s trade links globally 
as a result of being able to re-
negotiate it’s own international 
trade agreements including those 
with the EU trading bloc.
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8. The EU is the largest market in 
the world. Won’t Britain be cut off 
from the Single Market if we leave?

Britain will continue to trade 
freely across the EU after Brexit. 
We don’t need to be in the EU to 
export to EU countries, and Britain 
doesn’t need to be in the EU for EU 
countries to export to us. 

The USA exports almost as much to 
the eurozone as the UK does.

It is in the self-interest of all 
the major EU member states to trade 
with Britain and they will continue 
to do so. World Trade Organisation 
rules forbid any significant tariffs 
or discrimination against our prod-
ucts.

It is also important to remember 
that the EU and the Single Mar-
ket are not the same thing. Norway, 
Iceland and Liechtenstein are mem-
bers of the Single Market but are 
not members of the EU. The Single 
Market has 31 members, the EU just 
28.

9. But pro-EU experts calculate 
that most half our exports (45%) go 
to the rest of EU. Why risk those 
exports?

As Business for Britain research 
points out, the relative signif-
icance of the EU-28 as a trading 
partner for the UK peaked before 
the Maastricht Treaty came into 
force in 1993.  

Pro Eu supporters consistently  
claim that 50% of Britains trade is 
with other EU countries. This is 
deliberate misinformation.

90% of all Britain’s trading vol-

ume is contained within the domes-
tic home market and never leaves 
these shores. Exports account for 
only 10% of our output, and of that 
less than half is to other EU coun-
tries a figure that is also falsely 
inflated by the so called Rotterdam 
effect. where the majority of goods 
from Britain destined for export 
worldwide pass through the hub su-
per port of Rotterdam and are thus 
counted as an import from Britain 
to the EU even though their final 
destination is elsewhere in the 
world market.

So beware of the deliberate dis-
tortion of fact from EU supporters 
and their use of false statistics 
to exaggerate the level of British 
trade with other EU countries. 

Indeed, if  the current trend in 
decline continues, the EU share of 
total British exports is set to de-
cline by 2030 to roughly the level 
enjoyed when we first joined the EU 
in 1973.

Global Britain research shows that, 
of the ten fastest growing export 
markets for UK goods 2003-2013, 
just one (Poland) was in the EU.  
UK exports to the world-outside-
the-EU are already worth a third 
more than UK exports to the EU.

10. But millions of jobs depend on 
our membership of the EU, don’t 
they? I’ve heard from the LibDems 
that up to 3m jobs will be endan-
gered if we leave.

That claim and others like it have 
been so discredited for so long it 
is extraordinary that anyone still 
continues to suggest it. 

The claim is without evidence. The 
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source of the story was a research 
paper published 15 years ago by 
South Bank University

The paper estimated three million 
jobs were associated with exports 
to the EU countries. Researchers 
emphasised they were not suggesting 
these jobs would be lost if the UK 
left the EU. 

In fact report joint author Ian 
Begg has become so incensed that 
his report has been so misrepre-
sented by pro EU supporters that 
he has spoken out denying that it’s 
conclusions for British jobs rely 
on EU membership and condemning 
those misrepresenting it’s findings.

11.  But being in the EU keeps 
Britain at the top table, doesn’t 
it?

The EU is no longer the ‘top ta-
ble.’ To an increasing degree, EU 
trade regulations are just global 
regulations which the EU is com-
pelled to accept. By one calcula-
tion, more than 80 per cent of the 
work connected with Single Market 
policy comes under international 
organisations whose decisions trump 
those made by Brussels.

Look at the World Trade Organisa-
tion, the WTO. It is the ‘top ta-
ble’ setting the global rules of 
trade. Norway has a seat and an 
independent voice in all trade ne-
gotiations at the WTO. Britain does 
not. 

In trade negotiations, Britain has 
no independent power and must sub-
mit to whatever the EU negotiates 
for the entire 28 member states.

12. But membership of the EU means 
we get access to its free trade 
deals in over 50 countries. How can 
our exporters afford to lose those 
deals?

Membership of the EU means Brit-
ain is worse off in terms of trade 
deals. The UK is forbidden to nego-
tiate its own free trade deals be-
cause the European Commission has a 
monopoly on trade negotiations for 
all countries in the EU. Britain 
must settle for whatever deals are 
negotiated by EU officials.

The EU has shown itself slow in ne-
gotiating deals. Two examples: Ice-
land already has its own trade deal 
with China. The EU has not yet man-
aged to negotiate one. 

In September 2015 independent Nor-
way became the first country in 
Western Europe to enter into a for-
mal partnership with the Associa-
tion of Southeast Asian countries 
(ASEAN), a trading bloc which forms 
the fourth largest economy in the 
world. The EU still has not final-
ised an agreement with ASEAN.

13. Many leaders of industry, the 
big decision-makers of trade, say 
we must stay in the EU. Surely we 
should listen to them?

Different surveys of “decision mak-
ers” show different results. Cer-
tainly many SMEs say that the EU 
damages their businesses. 

What never changes is the fact that 
the UK can have exactly the same 
access to the Single Market whether 
it is in or out of the EU. 
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The EU is a political project, not 
a trade project. Britain trades 
with individual countries across 
the Continent. That will continue 
after Brexit.

14. Sometimes eurosceptics say we 
should take the “Norway option,” 
which would take us out of the EU 
but leave us in the Single Market. 
But Norway still has to follow EU 
rules, though it has no say over 
them. They are ruled by fax democ-
racy, aren’t they?

Norway has more real influence over 
EU laws than do EU member states of 
similar size.

As a member of the European Econom-
ic Area (EEA) and the European Free 
Trade Agreement (EFTA), Norway has 
the same access to the Single Mar-
ket as does Britain, but remains 
free from the political, economic 
and monetary parts of EU control.

Norway only has to abide by regula-
tions governing the Single Market. 
That means it can ignore more than 
15,000 items of EU law and abide by 
the less than 5,000 that are rele-
vant to the Single Market.

Norway is involved in the early 
stages of EU legislation. Norwe-
gian officials participate in expert 
groups and committees of the Eu-
ropean Commission which draft the 
laws. Norway also has a power that 
Britain does not have, a veto -- 
called “a right of reservation” -- 
over EU legislation. Norway has a 
seat at international organisations 
which set global and regional reg-
ulations, and which must be taken 
into EU law by Brussels.

15. Won’t Brexit mean the re-intro-
duction of tariffs on British goods 
sold in EU countries? That will 
hurt our exports.

High tariffs are history. They were 
a problem of the 1970s and earlier, 
but not now. The World Trade Or-
ganisation (WTO) ensures that the 
UK gets low to zero tariffs on most 
of its exports. Business for Brit-
ain calculates that even if the EU 
tried to put tariff burdens on our 
exports, the cost to us (£7.4bn) 
would be far less than the annu-
al cost to us of EU membership 
(£11.3bn). 

However, the idea that the EU would 
attempt to establish barriers to 
trade with their biggest export 
market is fanciful. The “threat” 
only exists in the minds of politi-
cians desperate for Britain to re-
main in the UK

16.  Won’t leaving the EU put Brit-
ish manufacturing jobs at risk?

It is our membership of the EU which 
is putting manufacturing jobs at 
risk, and it is not just EU regula-
tions that are threatening industry. 
Manufacturing depends on energy. EU 
energy regulations, which Britain 
is forced to adopt, have pushed en-
ergy prices for industry 20 percent 
higher than in China and 65 percent 
higher than in India. 

These EU-enforced high energy costs 
have led manufactures to move pro-
duction where energy is cheap. 
One recent example is the decision 
by Ford to move its factory from 
Southampton to Turkey because of 
“significantly lower” costs. Five 
hundred British workers lost their 
jobs.
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17. I’ve heard from the pro-EU cam-
paigners that the EU could impose 
onerous conditions -- that they 
could dictate damaging conditions 
on Britain when we negotiate to 
leave. 

The rules of the World Trade Organi-
sation would prevent that, as would 
the Treaty on European Union itself. 
The treaty compels the EU to “con-
tribute to ... free and fair trade” 
and “develop a special relationship 
with neighbouring countries, aiming 
to establish an area of ;prosperity 
and good neighbourliness. 

“ The treaty also requires the EU 
to “work for a high degree of co-
operation in all fields of interna-
tional relations, in order to... 
encourage the integration of all 
countries into the world economy, 
including through the progressive 
abolition of restrictions on inter-
national trade.”

These are not just aspirations, 
these are legal requirements under 
which European Commission negotia-
tors must operate. If they fail to 
do so, the UK can take the Commis-
sion to the European Court of Jus-
tice to enforce the law, because as 
long as the Article 50 negotiations 
continue, Britain remains a member 
of the EU with full standing and 
protections at the ECJ.

As for scare stories that Britain 
would be “excluded from the deci-
sion-making apparatus” of the EU 
talks at the European Council dur-
ing negotiations, Britain would 
only be excluded when matters di-
rectly pertaining to the negotia-
tions are being discussed, and from 
votes on the same issue. 

FREE MOVEMENT AND STUDY

18. I’m a student just about to go 
on a gap year. Being a member of 
the EU means I can work anywhere on 
my travels without a VISA, won’t 
withdrawal mean I wouldn’t be able 
to work without applying for vi-
sas in each country, costing time 
I don’t have – I’m only travelling 
for a year and hoping to spend a 
couple of weeks in each country?

It is not necessarily the case that 
after a UK withdrawal from the EU 
that the ability of young people to 
travel across Europe to engage in 
short term work will cease. Before 
the UK’s membership of the EEC or 
EU many young people travelled and 
worked in Europe on short term en-
gagements without being required to 
have work permits.

Students would still have the op-
tion to apply for a single Schengen 
visa under whatever terms were mu-
tually agreed as part of the exit 
negotiations between the UK and the 
rest of the EU.

It would be for the UK as in oth-
er sovereign countries worldwide to 
have the sole right to determine 
who is and who is not admitted to 
the UK. 

It is anticipated that a recipro-
cal approach for student travel 
would be taken between the UK, many 
EU countries, and other Schengen 
agreement states which would reflect 
the best interests of all parties 
after satisfaction of proper and 
fair control; being put in place.  
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19. The Erasmus scheme means I can 
study anywhere in the EU, with fi-
nancial help.  That can only be a 
good thing.  What would we do once 
weft the EU? 

First, the Erasmus scheme is open 
to countries which are not members 
of the EU. All that Britain would 
have to do is pay a fee for using 
the scheme. However, after Brex-
it the UK could design a far better 
programme for British students. The 
Erasmus scheme prohibits the al-
location of normal grants and re-
stricts payments to students to 
about £220 a month. 

It bars study in America, Austral-
ia and other countries around the 
world, so it is no surprise that 
just 14.500 British students have 
used the programme, even though the 
UK taxpayers fund more than 10 per-
cent of the entire Erasmus scheme. A 
British programme after Brexit could 
be more generous and it could help 
British students study in the coun-
tries which really interest them.

20. We rely on migrant workers from 
the EU in our services as well as 
jobs British nationals don’t want 
to do. 

It is unfair to say as some do that 
British people are lazy and don’t 
wish to work in certain jobs.

The majority of people in this coun-
try wish to work in order to support 
themselves and their families.

Unrestricted unskilled immigration 
means that there is an unlimited 
supply of low or unskilled labour 
available from other EU countries 
which means that many British work-
ers have been shut out of the jobs 

market, for example half of the two 
million jobs created during the 
last parliament went to people born 
outside the UK.

Another effect of this over supply of 
labour  from outside the UK is that  
wage levels have been compressed  as 
a result of cheap labour which means 
that many of those finding work have 
to rely on in work benefits.

The possibility of claiming while 
working also enhances the attrac-
tiveness of the UK  to EU citizens 
especially those from Eastern Euro-
pean countries  where the minimum 
wage is much lower than our own.

21. If we left the EU what would 
become of free movement and trav-
el. What would the implications be 
for Schengen? Would this incur more 
costs for visas etc? 

Subject to any new agreements all 
EU treaties would cease to apply to 
the UK at the moment of withdraw-
al including provisions relating to 
the unrestricted right of EU cit-
izens to enter the UK to work and 
vice versa.

The UK is not currently a member of 
the Schengen agreement anyway and 
the principle of substantive nego-
tiation following a UK withdrawal 
from the EU would be to arrange re-
ciprocal conditions that easily en-
able UK citizens to apply for visas 
that cover the entire Schengen area 
or to take advantage of visa waiver 
agreements similar to those already 
in existence with the USA and many 
other countries worldwide.
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22. Free movement of people is 
brilliant for me as I own a house 
in Spain, won’t withdrawal make 
things more difficult for me?

Anyone owning a second home in 
Spain will no doubt have noticed 
large influx of non EU Russian citi-
zens particularly around Marbella.

Their presence plus that of other 
non EU nationalities illustrates an 
important practical point.

Ownership of property and residence 
in Spain does not depend on member-
ship of the EU.

Residency rights for British na-
tionals will undoubtably be the 
subject of negotiation for mutually 
beneficial reciprocal arrangements 
but the current presence of Brit-
ish nationals living in Spain has a 
huge positive influence on Spain’s 
balance of payments and general 
economic health.

It is in Spain’s economic interest 
to agree sensible mutually bene-
ficial terms in regards to British 
citizens.

23. If Britain leaves the EU, we 
will lose the right to free move-
ment across the EU. Doesn’t that 
mean that British people who live 
in EU countries will be forced to 
leave, and citizens of EU countries 
working in Britain will also be 
forced to get out of the UK?

Anyone making this claim is igno-
rant of international law. First, 
it would not be in anyone’s inter-
est to force settled British peo-
ple out of Continental countries, 
nor would it be in the interests 
of the UK to force out citizens of 

EU countries who have settled in 
Britain. It wouldn’t happen, and 
our Brexit agreements can ensure it 
doesn’t happen.

More to the point, it would be il-
legal under international law to 
do so. The “doctrine of acquired 
rights” has been established since 
at least the 1920s. The doctrine 
means that people who arrive in a 
country legally, establish them-
selves and their property, acquire 
the right to be there.

24. Will leaving the European Union 
mean I have to show my passport in 
every EU country I visit?

No, the free movement of people 
within the EU’s Schengen area will 
not be changed by the UK’s with-
drawal. The UK and Ireland are not 
members of the zone, so you will 
simply show your passport on exit 
and entry to the UK like you cur-
rently do. Unless the EU decides to 
end its visa free area - which it 
has repeatedly said it will never 
do, once you are in the EU you’ll 
still be able to move around like 
you do today.

25.Opponents of Britains membership 
of the EU try to portray Brexit as 
a simple way to shut the border and 
stop immigration. But EU rules say 
free movement would continue so 
long as we wanted to be part of the 
single market, don’t they?  

No one has ever portrayed Brexit as 
a “simple” way to do anything. A 
realistic position is that taking 
back control of our borders is just 
the vital first step in establishing 
an orderly and democratic immigra-
tion policy.
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 As for the idea that being free 
to trade in the Single Market must 
always mean uncontrolled freedom to 
move to the UK by anyone with the 
right to live in the EU, that as-
sumes that a country as powerful 
and important as Britain will be 
unable to secure any changes to the 
freedom of movement during negotia-
tions following Brexit. 

Yet both Iceland and Liechtenstein 
have demonstrated that a country 
can be a member of the Single Mar-
ket yet change parts of the so-
called Four Freedoms when their 
vital national interests were at 
stake. 

The idea that the UK has less ne-
gotiating power than Iceland or 
Liechtenstein is absurd.

CRIME & SOCIAL JUSTICE

26.  I am worried that our legal 
system will be weakened by leaving 
the European Union. 

On the contrary, leaving the EU 
will make British law much strong-
er. Currently European law has pri-
macy over our own system, even our 
Supreme Court judgements can be 
overturned by the European court 
rulings. After we exit the EU our 
courts will have the final say on 
cases such as deportation of hate 
preachers.

27. British judges have been known 
to make some foolish judgements, 
doesn’t having another layer of the 
judiciary safeguards against this 
happening?

The European Court of Justice is 
wholly unaccountable to the British 
people and to parliament.

In the UK higher court judges are 
both directly accountable to and 
have their independence guaranteed 
by Parliament.

If UK courts make judgements on a 
continuing basis that our elect-
ed parliament feel are unjust then 
parliament has the option of chang-
ing law after debate. 

If however the ECJ makes rulings 
that appear to be against the in-
terest of the UK then the UK can 
do nothing to ultimately change any 
seemingly unjust law as it fac-
es being outvoted in the European 
Council and European Parliament.

28. The European Arrest Warrant and 
European police integration seems 
sensible to me, won’t withdrawing 
from the EU make us less safe?

The public were initially told that 
the EAW would be used for serious 
crimes such as rape, murder, and 
serious drug offences.

Unfortunately it’s existence means 
that you could be arrested any-
where, anytime in Europe including 
the UK and deported to a country 
where you don’t understand the lan-
guage or legal system.

Many EU countries do not have a 
trial by jury system as we do and 
European law is based on a system 
of civil law rather than the common 
law system as used in the UK.

Police forces in any other EU coun-
try can issue an EAW for an indi-
vidual simply on the basis of want-
ing to question them and there does 
not have to be a suspicion of crime 
for this to take place.
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Perhaps the most worrying part of 
free movement is that foreign crim-
inals including those with convic-
tions for rape and murder can also 
move to the UK, and there is noth-
ing we can do about it unless there 
are ‘exceptional circumstances’. In 
this regards we would be safer out-
side of the EU, since we could re-
introduce proper checks at the bor-
der which would allow us to screen 
for criminals. Organised crime 
gangs have also exploited the free 
movement of people rules to traffic 
people and to operate pick-pocket-
ing gangs on our streets; only by 
leaving the EU can we re-establish 
proper law and order.

29. Cross border crime is easier 
to control and detect in the EU, 
right? 

The EU’s free movement and bor-
derless Schengen area is advanta-
geous for law abiding citizens and 
travellers but unfortunately this 
fundamental pillar of the Europe-
an project is also widely used by 
criminals

Whilst the UK is not a member of 
Schengen we are signed up to the 
free movement pf people principle 
that applies to EU citizens. Anyone 
who holds an EU passport is free to 
enter the UK and we are powerless 
to screen or stop any individual.

This means that EU citizens with 
convictions for serious crimes can 
come and go as they please or even 
settle in the UK. 

You will I’m sure have noted a num-
ber of high profile publicised cas-
es of EU citizens already having a 
history of serious crime convic-
tions committing further crimes in 

the UK which is then exacerbated by 
the inability of the UK government 
to deport them after serving sen-
tences in British prisons.

30.The world seems a more dangerous 
and more unpredictable place than 
ever, aren’t we more capable of 
dealing with global threats as part 
of a collective, rather than acting 
as one small nation?

The UK is not a small nation, it 
has the fifth largest defence ex-
penditure in the world.

The UK is a leading member of the 
most important international insti-
tutions including being a permanent 
member of the UN security council, 
a position that has previously come 
under threat by suggestions that 
the UK and France should give up 
their seats in favour of the EU.

The UK is also a leading member of 
the Commonwealth, NATO, G20, G7 and 
many other global institutions.

Britain can and does already coop-
erate with EU allies in military 
and security issues outside the 
structure of the EU and there is no 
reason that close cooperation in 
military, security intelligence and 
international police cooperation 
won’t continue to the mutual benefit 
of all.

31.  Will our response to inter-
national terrorism be weakened by 
leaving the EU?

No. The UK has agreements and works 
with countries all around the world 
and we will continue to work with 
our European partners to combat 
global terrorism and respond to 
threats even after leaving the EU.
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32.  Will leaving the EU and hav-
ing our own Bill of Rights instead 
of the Human Rights Act mean that I 
have less protection?

No, the UK legal system has been in 
operation for over 900 years and 
is one of the most respected legal 
systems in the world.  The majority 
of legal cases are dealt with by UK 
courts.  

The Human Rights Act only came into 
effect in 1998 to allow UK courts 
to enforce the European Convention 
on Human Rights.  By ensuring that 
we have our own Bill of Rights it 
will mean that the UK will be able 
to make sure that fiascos like the 
Abu Hamza deportation do not happen 
again.  

Also our own Supreme Court would 
have the final say on Human Rights 
and don’t expect those Judges to 
be charitable to the Government 
when it comes to interpreting basic 
rights. (http://ukhumanrightsblog.
com/2013/03/03/what-would-happen-
if-the-uk-withdrew-from-the-europe-
an-court-of-human-rights/)

33. Why has the UK given prisoners 
the right to vote?

It hasn’t.  The European Court of 
Human Rights has ruled that it is 
against the European Convention on 
Human Rights to not let prisoners 
vote in European and General Elec-
tions.  However our very own Su-
preme Court has not agreed with 
this ruling and has not upheld ap-
peals by prisoners wanting to vote.  
It just goes to show that the Su-
preme Court is more than capable 
enough of acting in the best inter-
ests of the country without the in-
terference from Strasbourg.

34. Isn’t the European Arrest War-
rant a good thing?

No as we have seen with the case 
of Ashaya King the young boy who 
was taken by his parents to Spain 
for treatment, the European Arrest 
Warrant was issued incorrectly and 
in contravention of the rules of 
Habeus Corpus which is a fundamen-
tal British right where by you have 
the right to know why you are being 
detained.  This just shows that the 
blanket one size fits all attitude 
by the European Union just does not 
work.

(http://www.bbc.com/news/uk-eng-
land-28993791)

35. But the laws that come from 
Brussels have been helpful, haven’t 
they?

The European Union gets carried 
away with itself more often than 
not and the meddling from Brussels 
is ridiculous for example there 
have been 3600 new laws from Brus-
sels in three years, strangling 
business in red tape.  In addition 
do you remember when the Commis-
sions regulated on Bananas, they 
very much in a nutshell made it 
clear that they could not be bent, 
after all we all know that Bananas 
are bent.

(http://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/
article-2458354/3-600-new-laws-3-
years-EU-strangles-UK-firms.html)

(http://eur-lex.europa.eu/LexUr-
iServ/LexUriServ.do?uri=CELEX-
:31994R2257:EN:HTML
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36. But doesn’t the EU’s Charter of 
Fundamental Rights and Freedoms ap-
ply to the UK and do the same thing 
as the ECHR?

The EU Charter of Fundamental 
Rights and Freedoms is a document 
similar to the ECHR and reflects 
many of the rights in the latter 
document. All EU law is subject to 
the Charter when it is being ap-
plied by a Member State or by the 
EU itself. 

At the time of the passing of the 
Lisbon Treaty in the mid-2000s, 
pro-EU politicians claimed that a 
protocol negotiated by the UK meant 
that the Charter had no application 
to the UK. On the other hand Euros-
ceptics said that before very long 
the European Court of Justice would 
hold that the Charter did apply in 
the UK.

Sure enough, when Case C-411/10, NS 
v Secretary of State for the Home 
Department was determined in 2011, 
the ECJ held that the Charter did 
apply to the United Kingdom in the 
application of any EU law.

Therefore in practical terms many 
rights similar to those in the ECHR 
are applicable to the UK by virtue 
of our membership of the EU.

This is a particularly good example 
of how pro-EU politicians in the 
United Kingdom are either dishonest 
about the consequences of EU trea-
ties and law or are simply not suf-
ficiently competent to be aware of 
potential problems. When Euroscep-
tics claimed that that the conse-
quences would be as set out above, 
they were dismissed for scaremon-
gering. It took no more than two 
years for the ECJ to show who was 

right.

37. Drugs and human beings are be-
ing trafficked across Europe: the 
European Investigation Order will 
help tackle these serious issues, 
won’t it?

The European Investigation Or-
der (EIO) will permit prosecutors 
across Europe to instruct UK Pros-
ecutors and police to aid in the 
investigation of crimes committed 
outside the United Kingdom. 

The cost of those investigations 
will have to be borne by the UK po-
lice. In addition Prosecutors can 
secure the interception of communi-
cations by UK authorities and even 
force the UK to transfer witnesses 
and suspects to their jurisdiction. 
In some instance foreign police 
will be allowed to conduct their 
enquiries on UK soil.

Whilst drug-trafficking and peo-
ple-trafficking are always cited as 
the reason why this is a good idea, 
in practice, as with the EAW, we 
shall soon find that EIOs are being 
deployed, at British Taxpayer’s ex-
pense, for relatively minor crimes.

Proper police and judicial co-oper-
ation does not require the United 
Kingdom to be a member of the EU. 
Cross-border co-operation already 
works extremely well and the inter-
national community is already well 
served by the mutual sharing of 
criminal intelligence and the oper-
ation of INTERPOL.

.../14



38. The EU has led to member states 
working together to combat terrorism 
and cross-border crime. EU crime and 
justice measures such as the Euro-
pean Arrest Warrant have been high-
ly effective in fighting terrorism and 
catching criminals quickly. Why risk 
losing that protection?

Inter-governmental cooperation 
against terrorism is well-establish 
outside the EU. Extradition has ex-
isted between states for centuries. 
EU institutions are not needed for 
any of this -- worse, for the cit-
izens of the UK, according to Fair 
Trials International, the European 
Arrest Warrant “is actually result-
ing in cases of serious injustice.”

Fair Trials says warrants have been 
used to send people to the other 
side of Europe for the most minor 
offenses; warrants have been issued 
many years after an alleged offence 
was committed -- “in one of our 
cases, 20 years later.” They have 
been used to send people to another 
EU member state to serve a prison 
sentence resulting from an unfair 
trial. Warrants have been used to 
force a person to face trial when 
the charges are based on evidence 
obtained from police brutality. 

The European Arrest Warrant takes 
away from British citizens many of 
the protections which our Common Law 
and system of justice has secured 
for them over centuries including 
habeus corpus and trial by jury.

39. The EU has brought peace to Eu-
rope. If the EU breaks up, Europe 
will be in danger again from war, 
won’t it? Brexit is not worth the 
risk to peace.

Business for Britain has noted a 

letter in the Guardian in January 
2014 which answers this question 
very well. The letter was writ-
ten by some leading historians. It 
praised Europe’s peaceful postwar 
diplomacy but added: “...it is his-
torically inaccurate and misleading 
to put this solely down to the Eu-
ropean project. 

Any historical analysis of postwar 
Europe must take into account the 
vital role of NATO, the Cold War 
and the US in preserving peace. We 
should also note the dismal fail-
ure of the EU to prevent conflicts 
in the Balkans and the civil strife 
which the Union’s economic policies 
have created in the Mediterranean.”

We could now add to that the ten-
sions created across central Europe 
by the EU’s migration policies.

INFLUENCE

40.As long as Britain remains a 
member of the EU, we can use our 
influence in Brussels to bring about 
change. If we leave, we will lose 
our influence, won’t we?

Britain has little power to influ-
ence the direction of the EU. What 
power it has has been declining for 
years. 

The UK has never managed to prevent 
a single proposal placed in front 
of the Council from becoming Euro-
pean law. 

The UK’s voting power in the Coun-
cil is just 29 votes out of 352.

In the European Parliament, UK MEPs 
have less than 10 percent of the 
vote. 
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Among the staff of the European Com-
mission just four percent of the 
staff are British, and EU regula-
tions forbid them to act in the in-
terests of Britain.

41. What exactly is the percent-
age of our voting share in the EU 
parliament? Some commentators say 
that the UK has just 8.2 percent of 
the vote. But it is more than that, 
isn’t it?

The 8.2 percent is an out of date 
calculation and should be abandoned 
by anyone campaigning for Britain 
to leave the EU. Since the Coun-
cil of Ministers moved to a popu-
lation-weighted voting system in 
November 2014, the UK has 12.6 per-
cent of the votes. The old system 
can still be invoked on a case-by-
case basis until March 2017 but 
this has not happened yet.

The question of whether Britain 
has a vote on the Council worth 
8.2 percent or 12.6 percent is not 
the point, however. Both figures are 
tiny and illustrate Britain is al-
ways at risk of being overwhelmed 
by votes from other states. More, 
as new countries join the EU, Brit-
ain’s voting strength will shrink.  

42. Not that much of our law actu-
ally comes from Brussels, whatever 
eurosceptics say. I’ve seen reports 
that say the independent House of 
Commons Library found that the real 
proportion is just 13.2 per cent of 
our laws. Surely that is far from 
saying “most of our laws are made 
in Brussels?”

That is not what the House of Com-
mons research says. The library’s 
briefing paper warns that its 13.2 
per cent figure does not take into 

account the vast number of EU reg-
ulations which become UK law. Its 
13.2 per cent figure is only for the 
far smaller numbers of Acts of Par-
liament and Statutory Instruments.

The reason the Commons researchers 
did not count EU regulations in-
troduced into UK law is because EU 
regulations are put straight into 
UK law without ever passing through 
Parliament.

Adding in EU regulations to the li-
brary’s figures, 65 percent of our 
laws ultimately come from Brussels

GENERAL

43.Britain is shrinking in terms of 
military and diplomatic strength. 
Aren’t we better off as part of a 
union of 28 countries, rather than 
as one small nation?

In military terms, the UK is not 
a small nation. It has the fifth 
largest defence expenditure in the 
world. It is a nuclear power and a 
key member of NATO.

In diplomatic terms, the UK re-
mains a world power on the UN Se-
curity Council, despite attempts by 
Brussels to have France and Britain 
surrender their seats to the EU. 
Britain retains its seat in global 
UN organisations such as its Food 
and Agricultural Organisation and 
the International Labour Organisa-
tion. 

Britain is a member of the World 
Bank and its related bodies such 
as the IMF. Britain is, and will 
remain after Brexit, important in 
these and many other global organ-
isations such as the Commonwealth, 
the G7 group of advanced econo-
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mies, the G20 group of advanced and 
emerging economies, and in the Or-
ganisation for Economic Co-opera-
tion and Development (OECD). We do 
not need to belong to the EU to be-
long to these important, intergov-
ernmental global organisations.

44. Products and workplaces are 
safer now than ever, all because 
of EU legislation. How can we trust 
the British government to guarantee 
the same protection?

The important regulations on 
everything from food safety to 
electrical products are not made at 
EU level. They are made at glob-
al level by organisations that are 
not part of the EU. Once these reg-
ulations are agreed, the European 
Commission is required by the World 
Trade Organisation to introduce 
them into EU law. 

Among the more than 160 glob-
al standards-setting organisations 
which can direct the EU to adopt 
regulations are the Codex Alimen-
tarius, which reports to the UN’s 
Food and Agriculture Organisation 
(FAO), in Rome, and the IEC, the 
International Electrotechnical Com-
mission. Britain will have a voice 
in all these global organisations 
after Brexit.

As for protections for workers, the 
democratically-elected parliament 
of this country is a far better 
and more responsive place in which 
to design protections for workers. 
British workers and their unions 
can influence MPs far more effective-
ly that they can influence Brussels 
bureaucrats.

45. If we left the EU, we would 
lose the EU safeguards on human 
rights, wouldn’t we?

Throughout modern history, the 
rights guaranteed in the UK under 
our Common Law have been the tem-
plate by which human rights are 
measured. Magna Carta and the es-
tablishment of the right of Habeas 
Corpus have been in existence far 
longer than most states on the Con-
tinent. Human rights have been one 
of Britain’s greatest global ex-
ports. 

If anything, the imposition of Eu-
ropean styled “rights,” which are 
conditional on political decrees, 
are a danger to our own long-es-
tablished rights. In our system, 
rights are something with which an 
individual is born. In the Conti-
nental system, rights are something 
politicians merely allow.

However, anyone who still thinks 
British citizens need internation-
al protection should remember that 
after Brexit, the UK will still be-
long to the key international human 
rights bodies.  Also, parliament is 
free to adopt any parts of the EU 
Charter of Fundamental Rights which 
the British people would want.

46. Why should we take all the 
risks associated with Brexit? Sure-
ly it would be better to work to 
reform the EU and get the deal we 
want for Britain.

If by “reform,” you mean turn the 
EU into a trading area based on 
free market principles and democra-
cy, you are talking about changing 
the entire purpose of the EU. The 
EU was established as a long term 
project leading to a political, 
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economic and fiscal union controlled 
by supranational institutions. It 
was designed to over-ride national 
democracy -- or “national egoism” 
as it is called in Brussels.

It can therefore be no surprise that 
all the pledges by British prime 
ministers for the last 40 years for 
“reform” have come to nothing. It 
is not just a matter of the disdain 
with which attempts are dismissed by 
the European Commission. 

Any treaty change must be by unan-
imous agreement of all member 
states. The desire on the Conti-
nent to rebuild the EU into a free 
market area controlled by national 
parliaments is near zero. In fact, 
history shows that the core EU 
countries invented the Common Mar-
ket to prevent such an “Anglo-Sax-
on” democratic system ever taking 
hold in Europe.

47. David Cameron vetoed an EU trea-
ty at a European Council in December 
2011. Doesn’t that show he can stand 
up to the other EU leaders in de-
fence of Britain’s interests?

David Cameron never vetoed an EU 
treaty in December 2011. A veto is 
only relevant to the final text of 
a treaty following lengthy negoti-
ations.  In December 2011, no such 
text existed. 

All that existed was an indication 
by the then-presidents of the Euro-
pean Commission and European Coun-
cil that they wanted an EU treaty to 
create a fiscal government for the 
eurozone. Neither Chancellor Merkel 
of Germany nor President Sarkozy 
of France wanted this. Instead they 
wanted a much-speedier intergov-
ernmental agreement among eurozone 

countries that each would enact 
drastic public spending curbs.

Cameron said he would not agree to 
an EU treaty unless the other mem-
ber states agreed to concessions 
for the UK on, and exemptions from, 
EU financial markets regulation. 
This played straight into Merkel’s 
and Sarkozy’s scheme. They dis-
missed Cameron’s demands and went 
ahead in 2012 with the Fiscal Com-
pact, an intergovernmental treaty 
--- which, despite being outside 
the EU legal framework, is operated 
by EU institutions. More, it will 
be taken into the EU’s legal frame-
work by 2018. Cameron’s so-called 
“veto” stopped nothing.

48. I am worried about that Brex-
it would damage the NHS. What about 
my European Health Insurance Card, 
what about all the EU healthcare 
workers we need in our hospitals?

You should be more worried about 
the way the EU is damaging the NHS 
right now. While in theory the EU 
has little control over health-re-
lated laws, mission creep by the 
European Commission threatens our 
government’s monopoly of control 
over the health service. For exam-
ple, in 2010, 80 per cent of con-
sultant surgeons said that patient 
care had deteriorated under the 
EU’s Working Time Directive.

Since 2006 the Commission has used an 
ECJ judgement to push most national 
healthcare into the services provi-
sions of the EU treaties - leading to 
EU interference in many aspects of 
healthcare including medicines, med-
ical devices and research. 

More, the Commission’s proposals 
for the planned EU-US trade deal, 
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TTIP, would leave the NHS vulnera-
ble to demands by private American 
healthcare corporations.

Some international cooperation is 
useful. Mutual recognition of pro-
fessional qualifications across the 
31 countries of the European Eco-
nomic Area would continue. 

The UK could continue to partici-
pate in the European Health Insur-
ance Card. More importantly, The 
UK’s membership of the World Health 
Organisation would ensure that an 
independent Britain stays at the 
top table of international public 
health policy.

49. Shouldn’t we put our energy 
into reforming the EU? Working out 
the exact deal we want that is good 
for the UK. 

Various British Prime Ministers 
over the last 40 years have made 
pledges in regards to reforming the 
EU. most notably Tony Blair who 
signed away much of the UK’s finan-
cial contributions rebate in ex-
change for a cast iron promise from 
the EU to reform the Common Agri-
cultural policy.

This reform of course never hap-
pened as the EU treated British 
demands and proposals with the same 
disdain as they have every oth-
er suggestion for reform since the 
commencement of our membership.

Even the vague unspecified comments 
that David Cameron has made in re-
gards to reform leading up to the 
referendum have been instantly dis-
missed in the press by the Presi-
dents of the EU institutions as soon 
our Prime Minister has uttered them.

Cameron knows that any significant 
change to the EU has to be by means 
of treaty amendment in order to 
make them binding: Such amendments 
require unanimous agreement across 
all 28 member states who will each 
want something in return for their 
agreement. 

If nothing of any note has been re-
formed during the 40 years of our 
membership of the EU  why would an-
yone know think that this is pos-
sible? especially when all senior 
members and presidents of the EU in-
stitutions insist that they are not?

50. What if different countries in 
the UK vote differently as a whole? 
This would not be democratic for 
the UK as a whole. 

The UK entered what was put to the 
electorate as the Common Market 
trading bloc in 1973 as a whole en-
tity. The 1975 referendum whether 
to stay in or leave was also put to 
the entire UK.

To suggest that certain geographi-
cal areas of the UK can either re-
main or leave what is now the EU 
whilst other areas, regions or con-
stituent countries do the opposite 
is frankly ludicrous.

The UK entered what has now morphed 
into the EU as one single enti-
ty and must leave or remain in the 
same way according to the majority 
democratic choice of the national 
electorate.
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51. The EU regulations on food pro-
duction and food safety keep Brit-
ish consumers safe. If we left the 
EU, wouldn’t those protections dis-
appear?

The EU does not originate standards 
of food production and food safe-
ty. A global organisation called 
the Codex Alimentarius Commission 
(CAC), established in 1961 by the 
Food and Agriculture Organisation 
of the United Nations, is responsi-
ble for internationally recognised 
standards for food. 

The CAC produces codes of practice, 
guidelines and other recommenda-
tions relating to foods, food pro-
duction and food safety which the 
EU is obliged to adopt. The Co-
dex regulations are repackaged as 
EU directives and regulations, but 
they remain the product of global 
regulation.

After Brexit, Britain would remain 
a member of the CAC and influence 
its regulations. This is another 
example of how the real “top table” 
is no longer the EU.

52. Is the Common Fisheries Policy 
unfair to Britain?

The Common Fisheries Policy was 
designed as a grab of British re-
sources by Continental countries, 
in particular France. 

The UK was cheated when quotas were 
divided up in 1983. Britain had 80 
percent of the fish stocks, but re-
ceived just 37 percent of the quota 
by volume, representing as little 
as 12 percent of the value. The to-
tal annual end cost for Britain of 
being in the policy has been esti-
mated to be £2.81bn. More, the CFP 

is destroying fish stocks both in 
European waters and off the coasts 
of developing countries, and leav-
ing fishermen and fishing communities 
without control over their liveli-
hoods.

One should note that Norway is an 
important European fishing nation 
but it is not a member the EU. How-
ever Norway is a member of EEA-EFTA  
so it participates in the Single 
Market but is free of any control 
by the CFP. 

53. But how in particular has the 
CFP hurt the British fishing fleet?

Foreign trawlers are not only giv-
en free access to the UK’s waters, 
but are encouraged to over-fish be-
cause of the CFP’s lush system of 
subsidies. The EU has been pumping 
billions into the fishing industry, 
worsening the problem of over-ca-
pacity. 

Spain in particular has done well 
out of CFP’s subsidies, being the 
largest recipient of the £3.2bn 
European Fisheries Fund.  By con-
trast, the UK was the ninth largest 
recipient -- despite being a net 
contributor to the fund. That means 
UK taxpayers are financing a system 
from which foreign fishing companies 
profit

54. Won’t Brexit be a danger to the 
City and the UK’s financial services 
industry?

Exactly the opposite. If Britain 
does not leave the EU, the City 
will be in danger because of EU 
over-regulation. The City is of vi-
tal importance to the UK economy, 
yet much of its regulatory destiny 
is now decided by the EU. A Europe 
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Economics report has found that 
British interests in EU financial 
regulation are increasingly and 
systematically likely to be over-
ruled in favour of those of the Eu-
rozone. 

Many financial regulations origi-
nate in global organisations supe-
rior to the EU, such as the Basel 
Committee on Banking Supervision 
and the Committee on the Global Fi-
nancial System. Rules devised in 
these organisations are “retailed” 
into EU regulations. Brexit would 
not change Britain’s membership at 
these key international organisa-
tions. Indeed, Brexit would keep 
Britain a leading independent voice 
in global regulation development.

55. What about all these plans for 
integrated transport across the EU. 
Wouldn’t Brexit cause disruption to 
air and road transport arrangements 
across Europe?

No. For a start, EU aviation ini-
tiatives are open to non-EU coun-
tries. Eurocontrol, the air traffic 
management system, includes a num-
ber of non-EU member states such as 
Switzerland, Ukraine and Turkey. 
Business for Britain points out 
that the UK is a member because of 
its geography, not its membership 
of a political union. It sits be-
tween Europe’s busiest airports and 
North America.

As for the road transport sector, 
Brexit would be a benefit. An inde-
pendent UK at global organisations 
such as the United Nations Eco-
nomic Commission for Europe (UN-
ECE), which initiates regulations 
for freight and personal transport, 
could argue for reform of transport 
regulations which add unnecessary 
costs to British business.

56. Some EU rules and regulations 
are good, won’t leaving be a bad 
thing?

Currently almost 70% of regula-
tion and law that affects our coun-
try originates in Brussels and while 
some European Union laws and regula-
tions can be considered beneficial, 
we believe that the real issue is 
with authorship. Any law passed or 
any regulation adopted by the Unit-
ed Kingdom must originate within our 
elected Westminster system, and not 
the unelected EU commission. 

Leaving the EU will restore full 
power to our political system, and 
allow us to legislate for the bene-
fit of our country rather than have 
a one size fits all system imposed 
upon us.

57. I am worried about the future 
of or country without the EU, may-
be we should just play it safe and 
stay in...

Leaving the European Union will not 
solve all our problems overnight, 
but it will allow us to restore full 
sovereignty to our country, con-
trol to our borders and re-establish 
connections with our friends in the 
Commonwealth so that we can work to-
wards a better future. 

Leaving constraints of the Europe-
an Union and going to back into the 
world will be an exciting journey 
for us, and our children and grand-
children. 

To stay in is not a safe option, it 
is the stagnant one; to remain in-
side a failed political experiment 
latched to a declining trade bloc 
with huge structural problems will 
not benefit us. 
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We can do so much more than this, 
we have an abundance of talent and 
innovation - let’s share it with 
the world.

58. If the UK leaves the EU, sure-
ly the EU will discriminate against 
the City of London and our provi-
sion of financial services?

The UK is in fact the Eurozone’s 
largest single export market (buy-
ing 213bn Euros of goods from it in 
2011 according to the ECB monthly 
bulletin of February 2013). 

The UK and 18 other member states 
of the EU are committed by their 
membership of the OECD (and its 
legally binding codes of liberal-
isation of capital movements) to 
maintain and expand non-discrimi-
natory liberalisation of capital 
movements, and the EU’s own treaty 
(Article 8) obliges it to “develop 
a special relationship with neigh-
bouring countries...based on coop-
eration”, at such a delicate time 
in the economic history of the Euro 

The EU needs to access global finan-
cial markets, it is therefore it 
the EU’s own interests to contin-
ue an amicable trading relationship 
with the UK.

59. David Miliband, a former For-
eign Secretary whom many people 
would like to see as Labour leader, 
recently said that we have to stay 
in the EU. He asked: “In the modern 
world, are you stronger or weaker 
in alliance with your neighbours or 
separate from them?” I think that 
is a fair point. Alliances do make 
Britain stronger, don’t they?

Alliances such as NATO can make 
Britain stronger but the EU is 

not an alliance. An alliance is an 
agreement of cooperation among in-
dependent states for a specific pur-
pose. The EU is the opposite of 
that. Its goal is the creation of 
institutions which stand above and 
are superior in power to the par-
liaments, governments and courts of 
the member states and their vot-
ers. The EU is not an alliance of 
states. Its institutions are geared 
towards an ever closer union which 
ends in a single European state.

60. Eurosceptics say they want out, 
but they never say what arrangement 
the UK would have with the EU after 
Brexit. Our membership gives us un-
hindered access to the Single Mar-
ket. What do the Brexit lobby offer 
that is better than that?

For a start, our access to the 
Single Market is far from “unhin-
dered.” The cost to the UK of trad-
ing in the Single Market by way of 
membership of the EU is an annual 
net payment of £11.4bn. Such a fi-
nancial demand is a substantial 
hindrance to the budget plans of 
any UK government.

Britain could of course have ac-
cess to the Single Market without 
being a member of the EU. One way 
would be by becoming an EEA-EFTA 
country such as Norway, where the 
costs of operating in the Single 
Market would be far lower. Another 
way would be by negotiating an in-
dependent trade agreement with the 
EU. Such arrangements would leave 
the UK far less hindered.
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61. David Cameron says he wants a 
“red card” system for new proposals 
by the European Commission. This 
would mean that if a sufficient num-
ber of member states parliaments 
objected, the Commission proposal 
would not go ahead. Surely that’s 
a good way to bring back national 
control of EU laws?

Cameron’s idea is either half-baked 
thinking or designed to deceive. 
What it is not is democratic. 
First, democratic control means it 
is only our parliament at Westmin-
ster that makes laws for the Brit-
ish people. Shifting power out of 
Brussels and into the parliaments 
in Athens or Helsinki or Madrid 
makes it no more democratic for the 
people of Britain. 

A red card system would just shift 
control over our laws from one set 
of people in Brussels, none of whom 
was elected by British voters, and 
giving it to another set of people 
scattered around Europe, none of 
whom was elected by British voters.

Worse, if the UK accepted the plan, 
it would be conceding that the par-
liaments of the countries of the EU 
are in fact subsidiary legislatures 
to the single supranational insti-
tutions of the EU. The red card 
system would make national parlia-
ments no more than the local offices 
of the EU, not the democratic leg-
islatures of independent nations.

62. I am worried about that Brex-
it would damage the NHS. What about 
my European Health Insurance Card, 
what about all the EU healthcare 
workers we need in our hospitals?

You should be more worried about 
the way the EU is damaging the NHS 

right now. While in theory the EU 
has little control over health-re-
lated laws, mission creep by the 
European Commission threatens our 
government’s monopoly of control 
over the health service. For exam-
ple, in 2010, 80 per cent of con-
sultant surgeons said that patient 
care had deteriorated under the 
EU’s Working Time Directive.

Since 2006 the Commission has used 
an ECJ judgement to push most na-
tional healthcare into the services 
provisions of the EU treaties -- 
leading to EU interference in many 
aspects of healthcare including 
medicines, medical devices and re-
search. More, the Commission’s pro-
posals for the planned EU-US trade 
deal, TTIP, would leave the NHS 
vulnerable to demands by private 
American healthcare corporations.

Some international cooperation is 
useful. Mutual recognition of pro-
fessional qualifications across the 
31 countries of the European Econom-
ic Area would continue. The UK could 
continue to participate in the Eu-
ropean Health Insurance Card. More 
importantly, The UK’s membership of 
the World Health Organisation would 
ensure that an independent Britain 
stays at the top table of interna-
tional public health policy.

63.  I’ve heard from the pro-EU 
campaigners that the EU could im-
pose onerous conditions -- that 
they could dictate damaging condi-
tions on Britain when we negotiate 
to leave. 

The rules of the World Trade Or-
ganisation would prevent that, as 
would the Treaty on European Union 
itself. The treaty compels the EU 
to “contribute to ... free and fair 
trade” and “develop a special re-
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lationship with neighbouring coun-
tries, aiming to establish an area 
of ;prosperity and good neighbour-
liness. “ The treaty also requires 
the EU to “work for a high degree 
of cooperation in all fields of in-
ternational relations, in order 
to... encourage the integration of 
all countries into the world econo-
my, including through the progres-
sive abolition of restrictions on 
international trade.”

These are not just aspirations, 
these are legal requirements under 
which European Commission negotia-
tors must operate. If they fail to 
do so, the UK can take the Commis-

sion to the European Court of Jus-
tice to enforce the law, because as 
long as the Article 50 negotiations 
continue, Britain remains a member 
of the EU with full standing and 
protections at the ECJ.

As for scare stories that Britain 
would be “excluded from the deci-
sion-making apparatus” of 

the EU talks at the European Coun-
cil during negotiations, Britain 
would only be excluded when matters 
directly pertaining to the negotia-
tions are being discussed, and from 
votes on the same issue. 
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